
 
 

July 6 – 27, 2009 
 

“O how good and delightful to live as brothers and sisters all united.” 
 

The Pauline Family Retreat facilitated 
by Sr. Elena Bosetti, sjbp, was given to three 
batches of retreatants composed by the Society 
of St. Paul (SSP), Daughters of St. Paul (FSP), 

the Pious Disciples of the Divine Master 
(PDDM), the Pastorelle Sisters (SJBP), and the 

Anunciationists (IOLA).  Both the 1st batch 
on July 6-10, 2009 and 2nd batch on July 13-
17, 2009, 
were held at 

the 
Carmelite Center of Spirituality, Tagaytay City.   The 3rd batch 
exclu sively given to the Pastorelle Sisters for 8 days from July 
20-27, was held instead at the Provincial House, Broadway 
Avenue, New Manila, Quezon City.  
 

It was indeed 
a grace-filled journey 
with Saint Paul 
reflecting and praying 
on his letter to the 
Galatians on the first 
five days, and with 
the 1st letter of St. 
Peter focused on 
chapter 5 on the last 



three days. We are deeply grateful to Sr. Elena 
not only for her big heart to share her expertise 
to the Pauline Family, but more so for the 
burning love and zeal by which she personified 
and communicated Sts. Peter and Paul in our 
midst.     

 
Our heartfelt thanks likewise goes to 

the community of Sr. Elena in Modena, the 
Italy Central North Province, the General 
Government, and all who made this much awaited Pauline Family event possible. May God bless 
you!   

 
It is with much hope that we look forward 

in the years ahead to another joyful and 
meaningful reunion among us in the Pauline 

Family sharing the unique gifts that we are to 
one another as brothers and sisters, and 
beloved children of Blessed James Alberione. 

 
As we renew our “YES of maturity, it is but fitting that we lift up our “confessio laudis” 

for everything that has been--to the Triune 
God, the Father, Son and Holy Spirit,                                                                                           

 
for the richness of  His mercy and love! 


